
 

 
Virtual Meeting Minutes 
Monday, May 17, 2021 

 
  

Secretary-Treasurer Jesse Hart called the meeting to order. He welcomed the 
participants and announced that the President and Vice-President were out of town. 
He thanked Board Member Melo Hogan for setting up this meeting. 
 
Board Members present were Jesse Hart, Lillian Ferraz, George Quinn, Melo Hogan, and 
Corwin Scott.   
 
Our Liaisons present were Steve Butts, substituting for TPD Sector 4 Commander, Battalion 
Chief Todd Magliocca, Tacoma Fire Department, Dan Voelpel, TPS Director Public 
Information, Alicia Lawver, TPS Operations Department, Catherine Ushka, City Council 
Member, and Nathan Bevelle, Pierce Transit.  Total number of participants was 22. 
 
The amount in the Treasurer Report was $5,696.39. 
 

The following speakers gave reports: 
• Steve Butts, TPD Sector 4, 
• Todd Magliocca, Tacoma Fire Department 
• Dan Voelpel, TPS Director Public Information, 
• Alicia Lawver TPS. Operations Department 
• Catherine Ushka, City Council Member, 
• Kurtis Kingsolver, Public Works Director 
• Nathan Bevelle, Pierce Transit. 

A Question & Answer session was conduct instead of our presentation. 
  
The meeting was adjourned at 7:30pm 

 
Jesse Hart 
Secretary-Treasurer 
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